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STATE OF TENNESSEE

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION
Division of Remediation -Oak Ridge

761 Emory Valley Road
Oak Ridge, Tennessee 37830

RE C E I V E
FEB “72023

COUNTY MAYOR'S OFFICEFebruary 3, 2023

Mr. Roger Petrie
Oak Ridge Office of Environmental Management
U.S. Department of Energy
Post Office Box 2001

Oak Ridge, Tennessee 37831

Dear Mr. Pet r ie

TDEC Comment Letter for Non-Significant Change to the Record of Decision for Phase I
Interim Source Control Actions in Upper East Fork Poplar Creek Characterization Area,
Oak Ridge, Tennessee (DOE/OR/01-1951&D3)

The Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation, Division of Remediation-Oak
Ridge Office, received the above referenced submittal on January 18, 2023. The document has
been reviewed pursuant to the Federal Facility Agreement for the Oak Ridge Reservation, and
TDEC offers the following comments.

During the past several weeks, the FFA project team has discussed the appropriateness of using
the non-significant change (NSC) process to document the proposed modifications to the Upper
East Fork Poplar Creek (UEFPC) Record of Decision (ROD). DOE's proposed Addendum to the
Removal Action Work Plan for the Y-12 Facilities Deactivation/Demolition Project, Oak Ridge,
Tennessee: Alpha-2 Complex Demolition, (DOE/OR/01-2479&D1/A13/R2) involves demolition of the
Alpha-2 building and the filling by Controlled Low-Strength Material (CLSM) of the basement
and the one remaining operational sump in the basement of Alpha-2 in order to provide
structural support for equipment needed in the demolition process. This sump currently
collects approximately 10 gpm (=5 Mgal/year) of mercury-contaminated water from the Alpha-2
basement and directs it to the Big Spring Water Treatment System (BSWTS) for treatment
before discharging to UEFPC. The treatment of this contaminated water is prescribed in the
ROD, and TDEC has previously taken the position that aremoval action document cannot
change the earlier Record of Decision.








